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May 15, 2019
	
Re: Comments on Proposal to Rescind Ability-to-Repay Requirements Governing Payday, Vehicle Title, and Certain High-Cost Installment Loans, Docket No. CFPB-2019-0006; RIN 3170-AA80    

Dear Director Kraninger:

On behalf of (YOUR ORGANIZATION), I  appreciate the opportunity to provide a statement on Maryland’s experiences with the payday lending industry, as well as our recommendations for regulating payday and other high cost lending.

(YOUR ORGANIZATION) does (MISSION or intro paragraph on your organization). 

(YOUR ORGANIZATION’s NAME) is writing today in strong opposition to the removal of the Ability-to-Repay (ATR) provision in the proposed rule. This common-sense underwriting standard ensures that an individual can repay a loan affordably, without falling into a debt trap. 

Our organization is based in Maryland, which has a rate cap of 33-36%, which effectively limits payday lending in Maryland. Consequently, the Center for Responsible Lending estimates that Maryland consumers have saved a total of $141,016,533 in payday fees and $111,967,142 in car title loan fees each year, thanks to our protective laws.

While low-income Marylanders need access to credit, they need access to affordable, sustainable credit, not predatory high cost payday loans which trap financially insecure families in long-term debt. 

I urge you to retain the ATR standard in the proposed rule and protect working families from unsustainable debt traps. 

Sincerely

YOUR NAME 
YOUR TITLE
